
BOARD OF STATE EXAMINERS OF PLUMBERS AND 

GAS FITTERS 

 
NOTICE OF MEETING 

 

In accordance with the provisions of G.L. c. 30A § 20, notice is hereby given that the 

Board of State Examiners of Plumbers and Gas Fitters will convene a regular monthly meeting via 

telephone conference on: 

 

April 1, 2020 @ 9 a.m. until approximately 12 p.m. 
 

Public Access 

Call-in Numbers: United States (Toll Free): 1 877 309 2073 United States: +1 (312) 757-3129 

Access Code: 826-751-381 

 

  

It is anticipated that the topics shown below will be discussed at the aforementioned meeting: 

 

Member and Staff Attendance 

 

MEMBERS APPOINTMENT PRESENT ABSENT 

Mr. Joseph McNamee  Member, Master Gas Fitter     

Mr. Dan Kilburn Member, DPL Designee     

Mr. Harold Knight Member,  Journeyman Plumber     

Mr. John Cruz Member, LP Installer            

Mr. Bahig A. Kaldas, P. E.   Member, Plumbing Engineer      

Mr. Joseph V. Waskiewiez Member, Master Plumber            

Mr. Wayne Thomas Member Journeyman Gasfitter     

Ms. Ruth Alfasso   Member, Dept. of Public Health       

Ms. Sarah Badway Public Member     

STAFF    

Mr. Charles Kilb  Board Legal Counsel   

Mr. Laurent A. Lemieux Board Executive Director            

Mr. Taylor Roth State Plumbing Investigator     

Mr. Scott Padden State Plumbing Investigator       

Mr. Fredrick Lima State Plumbing Investigator     

Mr. James O’Reilly State Plumbing Investigator            

Ms. Cynthia Johnson Board Administrative Assistant     

Mr. Joseph Peluso Board Consultant       

 

BOARD MEETING AGENDA 



 
9:00 A.M. AGENDA REVIEW:  By Chairman Joseph McNamee 

 
 

 UP COMING MEETING VENUE 

 

Due to the COVID-19 State of Emergency upcoming meeting venue may change 

 

 May 6th Plumbers and Gas Fitters UA Local 12 Union Hall 

1240 Massachusetts Ave,  

 Dorchester, MA 02125 

 

 

 

DISCUSSIONS 

 

 D1: Board approvals of Pre-Licensure Education 

 

 D2: The COVID-19 State of Emergency  

 

 D3: Expiration of license during and directly after the state of emergency, consideration of 

extension to obtain continuing education 

 

 D4: Inspection of Plumbing and Gas Fitting during State of Emergencies 
 

VARIANCE REQUEST 
 

PV-189 - Polar Park - Madison Street – Worcester 

Applicant Shane Wise of R. W. Sullivan, Inc is requesting a variance from 248 CMR 10.10 (10) 

and 10.17 (2). The main concourse level of the stadium is covered but open on two sides which 

will allow rain to enter the area during heavy winds. Based on information provided in the 

variance application the owner of the property is the City of Worcester. The request is to pipe the 

floor drains to the storm system and size the drains according to sanitary drainage fixture units. 

Included with this application was written documentation that the Worcester Board of Health has 

been petitioned regarding this variance request. 

 
 

 

BOARD WILL CONSIDER ANY MATTERS NOT REASONABLY 

ANTICIPATED BY THE CHAIR: 

 

Note: 

Reasonable accommodations or modifications will be provided to enable individuals with 

disabilities to participate in this Plumbing Board meeting. All requests should be 

submitted to Cheryl Yebba at (617)-727-4992 no later than one (1) week prior to the 

scheduled Board Meeting. While the Board of Examiners of Plumbers & Gas Fitters 



will attempt to honor all requests, those requests received after that date may not be 

provided due to feasibility. 

 


